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ASX/MEDIA RELEASE 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
17 December 2020 

CROWN MELBOURNE CASINO LICENCE REVIEW 

MELBOURNE: Crown Resorts Limited (ASX: CWN) (Crown) announced today that the Victorian 
Commission for Gambling and Liquor Regulation (VCGLR) will bring forward the seventh review of the 
Casino Operator and Licence, with the last review having concluded in 2018.  The review will assess the 
suitability of Crown Melbourne Limited to hold the casino licence in Victoria.  The VCGLR will report its 
findings to the Minister for Consumer Affairs, Gaming and Liquor Regulation (Minister) in 2021. 
 
Crown has actively engaged with the VCGLR in relation to matters the subject of the ILGA Inquiry, including 
on Crown’s reform agenda. 
 
Crown will continue to work cooperatively with the VCGLR to support this review. 
 
A copy of the Media Release issued by the Minister is attached. 
 
 
ENDS 
 
This announcement was authorised for release by the Disclosure Committee. 
 
Investor and Analyst Enquiries – Matthew Young, Investor Relations, 03 9292 8848. 
 
COPIES OF RELEASES 
 
Copies of previous media and ASX announcements issued by Crown are available at Crown's website at 
www.crownresorts.com.au 

http://www.crownresorts.com.au/


 

Media contact: Stephanie Jones 0448 359 507 | stephanie.jones@minstaff.vic.gov.au 

Thursday, 17 December 2020  

GOVERNMENT ANNOUNCES CROWN CASINO REVIEW  

The Andrews Labor Government has asked the Victorian Commission for Gambling and Liquor Regulation (VCGLR) 
to bring forward the Seventh Casino Review. 

A dedicated commissioner will be appointed to the VCGLR to investigate the suitability of Crown Casino to hold 
Victoria’s sole casino licence. 

Under section 25 of the Casino Control Act 1991, the VCGLR is required to review the suitability of Crown’s casino 
licence in intervals that do not exceed five years. The most recent investigation, the Sixth Casino Review, occurred 
in 2018. 

In light of recent evidence heard in the ongoing Independent Liquor and Gaming Authority (ILGA) inquiry in New 
South Wales, the government will bring forward the next review to examine Crown’s licence suitability in Victoria. 

The ILGA Inquiry will hand down its findings in February 2021, but there is a need for immediate response in Victoria 
given concerning evidence presented throughout the course of the NSW investigation. 

The sessional commissioner will be appointed soon, and will report its findings to the Minister in 2021. The 
government will take any appropriate and necessary action at the conclusion of the investigation. 

Quotes attributable to Minister for Consumer Affairs, Gaming and Liquor Regulation Melissa Horne  

“We’re making sure Crown Melbourne conducts its business in a transparent and appropriate manner.” 

“This review is needed given the evidence we’ve seen come out of the NSW inquiry.”  

“While we await the findings of that investigation, it’s appropriate to bring forward the next review to ensure Crown 
Melbourne is suitable to hold a licence in Victoria.” 

 


